DATE:

January 21, 2006

RE:

Status Report on the Cultural Communities Fund

TO:

ALA Executive Board and Endowment Trustees

FROM: 
Sarah Ann Long and George Needham, representing Deborah L. Jacobs, Chair, and the Public and Cultural Programs Advisory Committee (PCPAC)

The Public and Cultural Programs Advisory Committee (PCPAC) met today to discuss the status of the American Library Association’s Cultural Communities Fund (CCF) campaign to meet a Challenge Grant from the National Endowment for the Humanities (NEH).  The campaign is at a critical stage.  It has failed to meet the required fund raising goals for 2005 ($288,000) and lost a minimum of $30,000 in matching funds from NEH. Despite this, the $117,000 raised for CCF during 2005 was the single largest contribution to the ALA endowment that year.

Several issues were raised during the committee’s meeting that it would like to share with the Executive Board and Endowment Trustees:
· In accepting the NEH Challenge Grant, ALA assumed an obligation to raise funds per the terms of the match. NEH did not give the grant to the Public Programs Office but rather to the American Library Association. The proposed grant was submitted under the signature of the ALA’s Executive Director and management.

· If the FY06 Challenge Grant fund raising goal of $140,000 is not met, ALA will lose the entire $350,000 grant.
· Other foundations and funding agencies look to NEH Challenge Grant recipients when making funding decisions.  If ALA fails to meet the challenge, this information will be publicly available and will have a strong, negative impact on ALA’s ability to acquire future grant funding from foundations and organizations. 
The PCPAC requests that the Board consider the following actions, in order to meet the FY06 fund raising goal and the remaining goals of the Challenge Grant (through 2008):

· Formal approval designating the Cultural Communities Fund a fund raising priority for ALA and its Development Office during the term of the NEH grant.
· Development of a corresponding fund raising plan to meet annual campaign goals.
· Formal approval allocating unrestricted gifts to ALA to the CCF endowment (unrestricted funds received FY02 through FY08 are eligible) to help fill any gap each year.
Final key points:

· The CCF endowment and scope of its mission cut across multiple library service areas, impacting all types of libraries and serving as a star model for ALA cross-unit purpose.
· The PCPAC did not exist when ALA accepted the NEH grant. Since the committee’s establishment, PCPAC members have put forth tremendous personal effort which resulted in key editorial pieces in the library media and more than $100,000 in funding.
· The funding community is small, and sees this as a challenge to be met by ALA rather than the public programming office or programming committee.
· Projects of ALA’s Public Programs Office have impacted an estimated 20,000 libraries and continue to “make ALA real” for many of its members. The CCF is a bellwether project: when the question “why do we need libraries when we have Google?” arises, cultural programming provides a clear answer.
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